



# 19<sup>th</sup> September 2025

Issue 1

# **Shark Class Newsletter**

Hi Parents/Carers,

Quick note from Miss Parr to say thank you so much for your amazing support over the past few weeks, whilst we all settle into year 4. I can't wait to see what the children achieve this year as part of Lion class!

Firstly, what a brilliant start we've had to Year 4 in Shark Class! The children have settled in, and we've already begun building our class charter, setting rules and expectations, and learning all about each other, which is helping us create a positive and supportive environment to learn. We are working hard in maths, looking at number place value, and we are about to start our first large writing piece in English, all about a Baker by the Sea. We have been working hard and having some fun along the way. Well done everyone – keep up the good work!

### **English**

We have begun exploring our first text, 'Baker by the Sea' by Paula White, looking at themes of community and dedication. The children have adopted a role within the village and have written speeches defending their profession and the needs of the character. They have examined how sentence types can create inspiring and detailed descriptions, as well as used expanded noun phrases, prepositions, and conjunctions for sentence development. As we begin our final piece of writing for this story, the children will have an opportunity to showcase their amazing writing. I am so excited to see their creativity shine through their writing.

#### **Maths**

In maths, we are working on counting up to 10,000 and looking at our number place value. We have been focusing on rounding to the nearest 1000, 100, and 10 using the rule of rounding 5 or more, let it soar, 4 or less, let it rest. The children are embracing this and working hard to apply the rule to their rounding. Our next chapter will be addition and subtraction.

## Reading

Through our guided reading sessions, we have started 'Zombierella', a spooky twist on the classic story of Cinderella. The children have been working on inference, predicting the story, and enjoying the twists and turns this story has from the original. The children have been learning new vocabulary and showing this in their writing and answers to comprehension questions. Reading at home will support these sessions, as it does include some independent reading exercises.

#### Science

In science, we have started our first topic 'Living Things and their Habitats', exploring vertebrates, invertebrates, and what makes something a living thing (maybe ask them about MRS GREN!) The children will have an opportunity to explore this topic further by creating an eco-friendly bug house to see what they can find in our school environment.

For more information about your child's learning this half term, please visit our class page on our school website <a href="https://www.whistonwillis.co.uk">www.whistonwillis.co.uk</a>

## Certificates

Rights respecter of the week- Ellie Star of the Week- Ben

## **Reminders**

PE days are **Tuesday** and **Thursday**, so please ensure your child comes to school in their PE kit on these days. Can we please ensure children are wearing school uniform and PE kit on PE days.

Also, please encourage your child to log onto TT Rockstars to practice their times tables and read their books at home so they can quiz on Accelerated Reader.

We will be collecting food donations again for the local food bank and any donations will be collected during the Harvest festival in October. Please drop these at the main office or send them in with your child to give to the class teacher.

A kind reminder that we are a healthy eating school. Where possible, can lunch time and break time snacks be healthy options, where possible.

To see all our latest learning and for school updates, please follow @WhistonWillis1 on twitter.

Thank you for your continued support Mrs Williams and Miss Atkin

